 Joint Education Funding Study Committee Meeting

Wednesday, October 11, 2006

10:30 AM

105 Gressette Building

Present:

Chairman Hayes

Senator Setzler

Senator Matthews

Senator Fair

Senator Short

Absent:

Senator Richardson

· Chairman Hayes opened the meeting at 10:45 a.m. 

· Staff referred the committee to a 1978 letter written by Dr. Philip T. Kelly (with the Department of Education) regarding the Defined Minimum Program that was used to determine the cost components used in the development of the Base Student Cost (BSC).

· Dr. Kelly was introduced to the committee to speak about the history of the Education Funding Act (EFA).  He discussed how the weighting system and the index of taxpaying ability emerged among other things.  Dr. Kelly mentioned that he was surprised that the EFA has stayed in existence for 30 years without change.

· A senator asked if the 70% that the state was required to fund was a major difference in the funding than had been provided before.  Dr. Kelly responded that it was a significant increase.  The senator then asked who made up the committee.  Dr. Kelly said that the committee consisted of teachers, legislators, and members from schools boards and the State Department of Education.

· A senator asked Dr. Kelly if he thought the EFA had not been changed because it works or because no better options had been offered.  Dr. Kelly responded that while it has flexibility and will continue to serve, while some adjustments might be considered.  The senator then asked if the leeway concept is still valid in 2006.  Dr. Kelly answered that yes, it is still valid.

· A senator asked how long it took the original committee to finish the work on this issue.  Dr. Kelly responded that he thought it took them around two years, but that he thought that they could have probably finished in one year had the circumstances been different.

· Dr. Bill Gillespie, Chief Economist of the Division of Research and Statistics reported on the Inflation Factor used for the EFA.  Dr. Gillespie reviewed several tables (of which all members had copies).  He said that it seems the rating scheme in the EFA is outlived.  He made five recommendations to the committee: 



1. Rebase the base student cost amount


2. Establish a minimum per pupil state funding amount


3. Add a productivity factor to the inflation factor


4. Simplify the weighting structure


5. Establish an EFA reserve fund of 2%

· Dr. Gillespie answered several questions from the members of the committee.

· Dr. Baron Holmes revisited the unresolved issues of EFA discusses at an earlier meeting.

· Staff handed out a revised meeting schedule to the committee.  

· The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 25th at 10:30 a.m. in room 308 of the Gressette building.

· The meeting adjourned at 12:55 p.m.

*All Joint Education Funding Study Committee meetings are recorded.
